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Nov. 18, 2020 - Rotary Club Meeting Zoom Meeting 🍁🍁 
Submitted by Jim V. 
Welcome to the Rotary Club of Dover – the greatest Rotary Club in the Universe – 
Onward and Upward!  
Pledge: All Prayer: Give Thanks 4 Way Test + 1: All 

Rotary Moment: Thanksgiving Fun Facts:  

• October 1863, Lincoln declared Thanksgiving, 
made official in 1941 by fast-acting Congress. 

• Largest pumpkin pie 2,020 pounds, 12’ long, 900 
pounds of pumpkin and lots else (couldn’t keep up 
with the listing – no matter, we are unlikely to be fol-

lowing the recipe). Macy’s Thanksgiving parade – 
Snoopy is the character that has appeared the most 

 

 

Program:  Robert Siciliano, Security Expert and Private Investigator 

Bio: Robert Siciliano is a security expert and private investigator with 30 years of ex-
perience, author of multiple books and training programs, frequent contributor on na-
tional media programs and CEO of Safer.me. His personal mission is to inform, edu-
cate, empower people to protect themselves and their families from violent crime. 

In the first six months of 2020, 27 billion records were exposed, already many, many 
more that all of last year. 2004 – 2015, 10 billion records were exposed, getting ex-
ponentially worse. All our information is on file in many places. Example: 2005 TJ 
Maxx breach – this kind of thing is accelerating ever since. 

Items to consider related to cyber security:  



Social Engineering – confidence crimes (Con Man), attempting to gain your trust by 
gaining your confidence. Everyone of us is subject to falling victim – have to be care-
ful and cautious every time there’s a contact – phone, knock on door, devices, etc. 

Hardware - Old hardware (PC, router, etc) does not have ability to run protective 
programs, e.g. Windows 7 no longer supported. Hardware should be updated, at a 
minimum, every 5 years.  

Software - updates are equally important. Run a paid version of anti-virus – get more 
protection and is automatically updated.  

Secure wifi system – must have a password to get in (e.g. encrypted) 

VPN – a virtual private network. Use a VPN anytime you are using free wifi, e.g. at an air-
port. Easy to find and learn about with a simple VPN google. 

Encryption – Do a search on Windows Encryption to learn how to do it. 

Tracking Software – Should be installed, get from Google Play. 

Back-Ups – both on local hard drives synched AND in the cloud. Should be checked at least 
once a month. A simple Google, get to PolarBackup. 

Passwords – set up a password manager. Download and installed, cheap or free, automati-
cally puts in your password. 

School Based Computer Program – probably not much of a concern. 

Two-Factor Authentication – should be used for all critical websites. Very easy to get instruc-
tions with a google search. 

MSSPs or VCISOs – Business networks need this kind professional, periodic review. 

Cyber Security Insurance – Businesses should have it. 

There is no patch for human gullibility. There is a real need in a business for ongoing se-
curity risk training. For example, scam person emails employees that seem to be from the 
boss. For example, phishing training. Cybercrime soon to be the 3rd largest economy. 

To conclude – this is “just the beginning” Essential: 

• Password Manager – PC Magazine.com has article on “Best of 2020.” He uses Ro-
boforms. 

• Email: robert@protectnowllc.com for further information or to ask questions. 

 

🍁🍁Announcements/Reports:  

Thank You to Jim V., our BING writer for today; Thank You to all who have volun-
teered to deliver food this month. Thank you to all Rotarians who were able to attend 
the Veteran’s Day Observance at Veteran’s Park in Dover last week. Thank you to 

mailto:robert@protectnowllc.com


all who were able to help with the garden cleanup, Purple for Polio planting and the 
second Willand pond Cleanup day. 

 

Nominating Committee Slate of Officers and Directors:  

Jim M. as president 

Megan K.  president-elect 

Marion C.  – secretary 

Phil R. – treasurer 

Gregg D. – past president 

Board Members: Malcolm M., Noreen B., Cate R., Kathy L., Cara S., Melissa L. 

No additional nominations from the floor; Vote will be at next meeting (Dec. 2, 2020) 

Upcoming Meetings/Events:   

Nov. 25 - no meeting 
Nov. 26 - Zooming with Dover Clubs around the world,  
Dec.  2 - Suzanne Weete  Mental Health Alliance 
Dec.  4 - Festival of Trees, 4 - 8 p.m. 
Dec.  6 - 12 - Holiday Decorations Contest  
Dec.  9 - Lynda Cutrell  “Many Faces” 
Dec. 12 - Fill the Pavilion Food Drive, 11 am to 2 pm, Henry Law Park 
Dec. 16 - Club Assembly 
Dec. 23 - TBA 
Dec. 30 - TBA 
Jan.  6 -   Bill Gaudreau   NH Veteran’s Administration 
 

🍁🍁Reports: 

Bingo Update:  Board decided at meeting yesterday that, due to uptick in area 
COVID, recommended we stop BINGO after this Thursday and reassess in Decem-
ber. We still do qualify for the poker room share in December. 

Tree Festival, Noreen B. - Event is Friday, 12/4, 4-8pm Crafters meeting on Nov 
28th. Controlled by ticket sales. Gift cards focusing on literacy. Gift cards will be paid 
for by club budget as we are already being asked to contribute to two other projects. 

🍁🍁Service Projects: 

Homeless Project, Jim M. Shopping this coming weekend at Job Lots on 
Saturday morning at 10 am. Will be spending about $2,000, $1,000 from club, 
just over $800 in donations from Rotarians. 



Fill The Pavilion Food Drive, Marion C., Ron R. – December 12, 11am – 
2pm, drop off food at the Rotary Park Pavilion. Food going to CAP and to 
Gather. 

Dover Rotary Spotlight: Phil 
Rinaldi 
1. How long have you been in Rotary? 
36 Years, I joined in June 1984. Prior to 
being invited to join Rotary, Dover Sec-
retarial published and mailed the 
weekly Bing Newsletter from 1978 to 
2013. 
 
2. My favorite Rotary moments: 
Being the Club Secretary for 16 years. 
Helping start the RYLA Program in the 
District in 1991 and served on the com-
mittee for 7+ years. Serving as District 
Secretary for 3 different Dist. Gover-
nors. Working with the Interact Club & the school advisors. Going to Venezuela for 
Rotoplast and being the Team Leader for the GSE group that went to the Caribbean. 
 
3. Where I currently live and where I grew up: 
I was born and raised right here in Dover NH and spent most of my life here except 
when I was in the Army. My parents and grandparents lived and owned businesses 
in Dover. We are currently the third generation of Dover Chamber Members. If you 
drive down St. Thomas Street from Central Ave, next to City Hall you will find a 
“Faces of Dover” plaque with Rinaldi Family pictures. 
 
4. My hobbies: 
I enjoy being outside doing yard work or gardening, taking long rides and volunteer-
ing within the community. 
 
5. My Business Profession or Current working or Non-working environment: 
After I got out of the Army, I worked at Kidder Press/Moore Business Forms on Lo-
cust Street starting in the warehouse then in the electrical dept. wiring up office ma-
chines. In 1978 Donna and I purchased Dover Secretarial Services & Manpower 
Temporary Services. In 2001 we sold Manpower but we continue to own and man-
age the Secretarial business. Donna and I have worked in the same business since 
we met in 1968. We had 3 business locations over the years, two in Dover and one 
in Portsmouth. We offered a wide range of services from Temporary help, bookkeep-
ing, database management, executive office rentals and bulk mailings to clients all 
over the eastern half of the US. We currently work out of our home and maintain a 
smaller number of clients, many of them have been with us for over 40 years. Our 
business services are now online bookkeeping and registration management. 
 



6. Something my fellow Rotarians don’t know about me: 
Donna and I currently manage the Rotary Leadership Institute online registrations for 
all of Northern New England (from Canada to New Jersey and west to Pennsylva-

nia). 
 
In June of 1974 we were New 
Hampshire lottery winners of 
$5,000 with the Lucky Dollar 
ticket We were one of 10 win-
ners and one of the 10 won 
$100,000. 
 
7. Final words: 
Rotary has been such a great 
organization to belong to, it 
changed my life and really got 
me involved in the community 
along with all my fellow Rotari-
ans.  Our Rotary friends have 
become our family. I always look 
forward to Wednesday meet-
ings. AND, THANK GOD THE 
ELECTIONS ARE OVER.  
 
 
 

 
Next week’s spotlight: Marion 
Cheney 
 
Birthdays:  November 
Hemant D. Nov.   1 
Laraine H. Nov.   8 
Dan S.  Nov. 11 
Betsey AP Nov. 17 
Maria A. Nov. 24 
Malcolm M.  Nov. 25 
Nick P.  Nov. 25 
 
 

Anniversaries - November 
Frank B.  38 years 
Norm H.  24 years 
Frank C.  43 years 
Ram R. 40 years 
Maria A.    2 years 
Michael C.   2 years 
Kathryn L.    2 years 
Yulia R.   2 years 



ROTARY’S 4-WAY TEST of the things we think, say or do: 

1. Is it the TRUTH? 
2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 
3. Will it build GOODWILL & BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 
 
THE OBJECT OF ROTARY is to encourage and foster the ideal of ser-

vice as a basis of worthy enterprise and, in particular, to encourage and foster: 
 • The development of acquaintance as an opportunity for service; 
 • High ethical standards in business and professions; the recognition of the worthiness 

of all useful occupations; and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s occupation as an op-
portunity to serve society; 

 • The application of the ideal of service in each Rotarian’s personal, business, and 
community life; 

 • The advancement of international understanding, goodwill, and peace through a 
world fellowship of business and professional persons united in the ideal of service. 


